Scroggins, Bill

From: DoNotReply@cod.ed.gov

Sent: Wednesday, April 29, 2020 10:56 PM

To: Scroggins, Bill

Subject: Extended Processing Notification Pell 2018-2019

EXTERNAL SENDER- Exercise caution with requests, links, and attachments.



U.S. Department of Education Federal Student Aid

APRIL 29, 2020

WILLIAM SCROGGINS MOUNT SAN ANTONIO COLLEGE 00124500

1100 NORTH GRAND AVENUE WALNUT, CA 91789

Dear President/Financial Aid Administrator:

Federal Student Aid has granted your institution an extension to the established data submission deadline for the Pell Grant 2018-2019 Award Year, per your school's request. The extended processing period for your school will expire on MAY 28, 2020.

We have enabled batch and web processing, as well as generation of year-specific reports including your School Account Statement (SAS), for the duration of this extension. Resolve all remaining issues prior to the end of this extension period.

Please Note:

- This extension does not negate any other data reporting deadlines, student eligibility, or disbursement requirements nor does it imply the Department approves the school's failure to meet the established deadline.
- Receipt of this letter renders any previous Program Year Closeout Letters you may have received null and void, and your school is no longer considered confirmed closed for this program and award year.
- When extended processing expires, your school should complete a final reconciliation to a \$0.00 cash balance and then confirm closeout via the School Balance Confirmation page on the Common Origination and Disbursement (COD) Web Site.

If you have any questions about this letter or require assistance with the reconciliation or closeout process, contact the COD School Relations Center at 1-800-848-0978. You may also email CODSupport@ed.gov.

Sincerely,